# Итоговая контрольная работа по английскому языку 9 класс

Имя и фамилия обучающегося	Д	<b>Ц</b> ата
----------------------------	---	--------------

#### Инструкция для обучающихся

Итоговая контрольная работа состоит из трёх разделов:

Раздел №1 Аудирование

Раздел №2 Грамматика и лексика

Раздел №3 Чтение

Раздел №4 Письмо

В работе содержатся задания с выбором ответа, задания с кратким ответом.

Время выполнения итоговой работы- 40 минут.

Рекомендуемое время выполнения отдельных разделов:

Раздел 1 (задания по аудированию) – 4 мин.

Раздел 2 (задания по грамматике и лексике) – 20 минут.

Раздел 3 (задания по чтению) – 10 минут.

Раздел 4 (задание по письму) – 6 минут.

#### І. Аудирование

## Listen to the conversation between Anna and her brother Rob who is travelling around New Zealand and choose the correct answer.

1. Rob is phoning	a) from his friend's house	b) from an internet cafe.	c) on a mobile phone.
2. At the moment he's in	a) Auckland.	b) Wellington.	c) Queenstown.
3. Rob has been on the North Island for	a) a few days	b) three weeks	c) two months
4. People have told him that there are on the South Island.	a) more people	b) some bigger cities	c) mountains and glaciers
5. Rob has been	a) ice climbing	b) mountain biking	c) skiing
6. Rob wants to talk to his	a) brother	b) friends.	c) mum.

#### **II.** Лексика и грамматика

#### 1) Match the verbs with the words to make word combinations.

1	win	a	the floor
2	earn	b a	a helicopter

3 commit	c a prize
4 fly	d an email
5 pass	e the room
6 send	f a crime
7 surf	g a salary
8 climb	h an exam
9 mop	i a mountain
10 tidy	j the Internet

#### 2) Circle the correct alternatives.

- 1. Press that key and you'll go back to the **home / house** page of the website.
- 2. Tom and Sylvia climbed **up / across** the mountain.
- 3. Have you read today's **headwords / headlines** in the newspaper?
- 4. Parachuting is very **excited / exciting.**
- 5. The plane flew **along / over** Paris the view was fantastic.
- 6. It's a very big boat it's tiny / huge.

	3) Complete with will, won't or might and the verb in brackets.
١.	I'm sure that Fiona (buy) a new computer. Her old one is awful.
2.	Raymond (join) the club. It's very expensive for him.
3.	I'm sure that Sarah (go) to the concert. She hates rock music.
1.	Natalie (win) the competition. She's a very good athlete. But who knows?

#### 4) Study the table. Then complete the sentences with be going to and the verbs in brackets.

	Dan	Annie	Sophie
play football	V	X	X
do the housework	X	V	v
see a film	V	X	V
go swimming	V	V	X

1.	Dan(play) football at the weekend.
2.	Annie and Sophie(play) football.
3.	Annie(see) a film at the weekend.
4.	
5.	Annie and Dan(go) swimming.

### 5) Write the questions in the present perfect or past simple.

1. How long / you / know / Jerry?	
2. Where / you / meet / him?	

3. / Jerry / ever / live / in England?
4. When / he / live in England?
6) Complete with the first conditional.
1. If I (feel) bored, I (phone) my friends.
2. What (do) if we (arrive) late?
3. If Sally (work) hard, she (pass) the exam.
4. If John
5. Carole (not sing) if her voice (not be) good.
III. Чтение
Read the text and answer the questions.
Born in December 1973, Paula Radcliffe is the world's fastest female marathon runner and is also one of Britain's most popular athletes. As a six-year-old child, she watched her father train for marathons, and ever since then she has been interested in running. At the age of nine, she joined Frodsham Harriers track club in the north of England, where she did high jump, sprinting and distance running. However, she soon decided to be a long-distance runner.  Paula has only been running marathons since 2002. However, she has held the world record since she won the Chicago Marathon that year. She has continued to beat her previous world-record scores since then, in both the London and New York marathons. Of the eight marathons she has run so far, she has won seven and set a record in five.  Paula isn't only successful as an athlete. She is fluent in both French and German, and did a degree in European Studies. She met her husband, Gary Lough, at university and they have been married since 2000. He's also been her manager since 1997. Paula is strongly against the use of drugs in sports and has worn a red ribbon in competitions for years. This represents her support for blood testing to catch athletes who use drugs to improve their performance.
1. When did Paula become interested in running?
2. Which three athletic events has Paula tried?
3. When did Paula win her first marathon?
4. Since when has Paula's husband been her manager?
5. What has Paula worn to show that she is against the use of drugs in sport?
IV. Письмо
Write a short essay about your future profession (6-7 sentences).

Критерии оценок

За правильное выполнение каждого задания ученик получает 1 балл. Если в кратком ответе сделана орфографическая ошибка, ответ считается неверным. За неверный ответ или отсутствие ответа выставляется 0 баллов.

Максимальное количество баллов за выполнение заданий – 52. Если ученик набрал менее 26 баллов – оценка «2». От 26 до 36 баллов – оценка «3». От 37 до 47 баллов – оценка «4» От 48 до 52 баллов - оценка «5»